Queens Park Precinct Minutes

QUEENS PARK PRECINCT ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
6 Aug 2008
 
commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette
 
Convenors:     Simon Swifte and Michael Ahrens
 
Apologies: Councillor Kerryn Sloan, Peter Cohen, Steven Ahrens, Andrew Ross    
Councillors present: Mora Main
 
 
Centennial Park Report – Steve Corbett, CEO Centennial Park Trust
         Park has had a good year financially - 92% self-funded
         Park is permitted 8 musical events per year but Trust has decided to limit to 4 or 5
      damage restoration is paid for by organizers
         Park is responsible to Minister Graham West (Arts, Sport and Recreation) 
         Queens Park playground has re-opened after $170,000 refit. Same amount will be spent this year on shade, picnic and other facilities etc. Completion Feb/March 09
         other upgrades to be undertaken in Queens Park: amenities near playground; pathway from corner to playground; additional signage
         Park has received bush regeneration grant – will seek volunteers for Queens Park
         Park has spoken to Randwick mayor about upgrading footpath in Oxford St following comments at a previous precinct meeting
         Darley Rd/York Rd intersection has been upgraded for pedestrians
         Park is seeking funding for an education centre, probably demountable classroom 
         restaurant, café and kiosk in Centennial Park open late September
         Convenor Michael Ahrens participated in a peer review of the Park organization – useful exercise with score card for various areas of organization
Questions
         extension of cycling paths in Queens Park – further funding needed, within 3-5 years
         20 to 30 trees planted in Queens park this year, 165 to 172 in Park overall
         lakes cleanup – three quarters completed, cleaned over a 10 year cycle
 
Police Report – no police representation
 
         uncertainty about whether Council invited police
         Arnold St resident reported that his bin was set alight about one month ago, in the early hours of the morning. Cass Bros at Charing Cross was set alight about the same time
         resident reported that police cannot take any action on dumped car that is registered for 12 months. Councillor Main thought that Council should be contacted as it may be able to act. Another resident reported car with disability sticker parked in Fitzgerald St for 6 months
 
 
Minutes from meeting on 7 May 2008
Accepted
 
Business arising from previous minutes
         no response from Council to letter on Arnold St sale 
Ian Close reported that Council received 16 submission – 15 opposed to sale and one opposed to design guidelines. In last 3 days, many Council officers have been seen at the site.
         nobody has seen police undertaking speed checks on Bourke St
 
Presentations by Lawson Ward candidates for Council election on 13 September 2008
 
Greens Councillor Mora Main
 
         will have two others on ticket, including Tom White
         outlined her life background, from Scotland to Charing Cross Precinct convenor; work in Housing Department planning etc
         outlined her interests, including heritage, conservation, coastal areas, beaches, planning etc. 
         will seek another rescission motion on Arnold St sale after election.
 
Labor candidate Rose Jackson
 
         will have two others on ticket, including John Jamieson
         outlined her background – has lived in area all her life; vice president of Eastern Suburbs Community College
         outlined her interests, including limiting development; long-term planning; making Council greener etc
 
Liberal Councillor Kerryn Sloan – unable to be present because of involvement in Business Awards presentation
 
         running mate is Anthony Pappas
         provided the following information on her achievements and interests
 
I would like the precinct to know that as the person responsible for writing and putting forward the rescission motion so as not to sell the Arnold Street Road Closure, I also have the pleasure in announcing my running partner Mr Anthony Pappas also supports the retention the space. Waverley has too little open space and to sell Arnold Street & Give the funds to other wards is not defendable.

 
 I will continue to fight against the overdevelopment in Queens Park, particularly lane-way development that is destroying the privacy of others.

 
 Other broad based issues I stand firmly committed to are pulling in the reins on out of control anti-social behaviour.

 I will also be requesting that council place me on the Australian Aircraft Committee as the Waverley representative to fight against the additional flight paths that have recently been placed over our municipality, causing noise and pollution.

Some good news is that the $100,000 I was successful in gaining for artwork is currently in the tender process and 5 of the best will be selected in October for further development.

 
Questions
1.      Ian Close asked about position on Arnold St sale, as one Greens Councillor had voted for the sale. Councillor Main said that she would make it Greens policy. Candidate Jackson needs to learn more about the issue and has accepted an invitation to be shown the site.
 
2.      One resident asked about 24 hr trading. Councillor Main committed to reducing trading hours for Bondi Junction hotels.
 
 
Moriah College: Community Consultative Committee will meet on 21 August. 
 
Next meeting: 5 November 2008
 

 

